Hilbert, Hans

From: Jeff Haen <Jeff@haenrealestate.com>
Sent: Friday, June 15, 2018 10:06 AM

To: Peich, Wendy M - DNR

Cc: kerrie.j.hauser@usace.army.mil; Hilbert, Hans

Subject: Re: Tumbledown Golf course Jurisdictional determination INF-SC-2018-13-01822

Thanks Wendy. Have a good weekend.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jun 15, 2018, at 10:01 AM, Peich, Wendy M - DNR < Wendy.Peich@wisconsin.gov> wrote:

June 15, 2018 INF-SC-2018-13-01822

Jeffrey Haen c/o Tumbledown Trails Golf course 7701 West Mineral Point Rd Verona, WI 53593

RE: Request for jurisdictional determination, for an unnamed tributary, located in Section 29, Township 7, Range 8, Town of Verona, Dane County.

Dear Mr. Haen:

I performed a desktop review of the ponds on this site visited this site on Monday, June 11th, 2018. The site contains 10 ponds that are indicated on DNR mapping as being associated with an intermittent stream as well as indicated as potential wetlands. The ponds have no stream history and are not within 500 feet of a navigable waterway. The ponds are artificial ponds created for the golf course. The mapped intermittent stream does not have a defined channel. The ponds have limited wetland fringe. In Wisconsin, the Supreme Court has defined a navigable waterway as one which has a defined bed and banks and carries enough water to float a canoe or other watercraft during the spring high water periods. A jurisdiction artificial pond is one that is within 500 feet of a navigable waterway or connected to a navigable waterway. Based on these definitions and the conditions observed at your site, the stream on this property has been determined to be NOT navigable/public. The artificially created ponds on this property have been determined to be NOT jurisdictional.

Chapter 30, Wis. Stats., permits are not needed for work in and near these ponds. Information on these regulations and application materials are available on the DNR web site at www.dnr.wi.gov.

There is a jurisdictional wetland swale on the NE corner of the property. As we discussed on site, any proposed impact to this wetland would require Department authorization. Department authorization to impact wetlands would require a delineation to be performed to determine the extent of the wetland. If you choose not to impact the wetland, DNR authorization is not required.

Please be aware that certain activities may also require permits from Dane County and you should contact that agency before beginning any construction at this site.

If you have any questions please call me at (608) 275-3481 or email wendy.peich@wisconsin.gov.

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Wendy Peich Phone: (608) 275-3481 Wendy.peich@wisconsin.gov